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September 7, 2015

Request for | mmediate | mplementation:
Environmental | nspections of Camp Kinser, Pre-Restor ation

To The Commanding General of Ill Marine Expeditipngorce,
Okinawa Area Coordinator:

Dear Lieutenant General John E. Wissler,

As always, you have our deepest gratitude for ymglerstanding and cooperation in affairs
and issues concerning the Marine base of Urasge cit

This city's American Military establishment, Caikimser, has come to assume its primary
role of being a military supply base, for such ggras munitions, through unsanctioned land
requisition.

It is for that reason, and because of written mesdrom the U.S. Chemical Materials
Agency (CMA) regarding the past involvement of Aioan Military Establishments in bringing
and attempting to preserve defoliants from Vietriaim U.S. military territory of Okinawa, that the
potential of health hazards and environmental poltuhave become a concern. Therefore, we
continue to request a swift solution to the variooscerns addressed above; in concert with
impacted cities, towns, villages and municipalité©kinawa, as well as with the cooperation of
The Okinawa Council for Military Land ConversiondaBase Problems.

Moreover, Japanese national law regarding enviestiah protection does not apply on base.
That fact, compounded with the insufficient disci@sof information by the U.S. Military is
causing a number of problems for the local govemiseithin the prefecture.

In addition to these problems is Friday's (9/4cdvery of toxic substance polychlorinated
biphenyl (PCB), and high concentrations of proleibipesticide DDT; both of which were found
inside of a Habu snake captured near the arearap@&anser. The results of research conducted
into these matters indicate that the origin of ¢h&sbstances is very probably on base. Furthermore,
in August of 2013, an autopsy of a mongoose cagtuwréhe area of Camp Kinser was found to
contain high levels of PCB.

As a city that cares greatly for the lives, safetg living environment of its people, this is
not something that we can ignore.

So, in order to quell the unease of those livmthis city, our requests to the American
Military Base, Camp Kinser, are twofold:

1. An inspection and analysis of water and soiliuan base and,
2. Monitoring and, where necessary, analysis oétadgn on base.
Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Sincerely,
Tetsuji Matsumoto, Urasoe City Mayor



